
From: Derrick, Barbara <Barbara.Derrick@dss.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/28/2015 2:22:51 PM
Subject: Monitors - Interim Relief Agreement

Holly, Susan asked that I look into the monitors working on the Interim Relief Agreement.  Is their salary/rate covered 
in the Agreement?  I’m assuming I would have to sole source their services, but don’t know if I need to set up 
individual contracts with each of them or just one through some central oversight/vender.  Do you know? 
 
Susan is at Connie Maxwell this afternoon and at a county visit tomorrow.  Should we set up meeting with Joan, Taron 
and Sowell Gray over what the staff response has been like in other states? 
 
Call me if you want, Barbara
 
 
Barbara Derrick
Deputy State Director, Administration
Dept of Social Services
1535 Confederate Avenue
Columbia, SC  29201
Phone:  (803)898-0330
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